
From: CKS Communications <communications@cks.org> 
Date: April 24, 2020 at 5:46:01 PM CDT 
To: Patrick O'Sullivan <posullivan@cks.org> 
Subject: UPDATE: Parade for Msgr. Zimmerman 

 

Monsignor Zimmerman’s Honor Guard 
Sunday, April 26 

1:00-1:30 PM 
 
COVID-19 Rules: Each Car must observe the current ‘social distance rules’, basically one family 
per car, if you have to leave the car in the Christ the King School parking lot, and observe 6’ 
social distance. Remain in the car when driving by Monsignor 
 

Schedule 
12:15 

Yard Signs: If you or your organization wants to make and place a yard sign around 
Monsignor’s Viewing Canopy, provide them to Brandon Madison by 12:15 PM on 
Colgate. This is where all the photos and videos will be taken. 
 
Car Decoration: Feel free to decorate your car on the passenger side so Monsignor can 
see it. If you need to place it on the car in the parking lot, remain socially distant. 

 
12:30 

Parking Lot Assembly: Starting 12:30 Enter Christ the King School parking lot “Alley” 
from Douglas Avenue, as directed by volunteers to Preston Road 

 
1:00 – 1:30 

Start: At 1:00 the Dallas Police will start the caravan from the Christ the King School 
parking lot along the right lane of Preston Road to another Police officer at Colgate 
Avenue. Very similar to school drop off. 

 
Follow volunteers’ direction on Colgate in one or possibly two lanes of traffic 

 
Each car will be able to drive slowly by Monsignor. 
 
Remain in your car 
 
Sing, blow whistles, play kazoos, etc., but please DON’T HONK, respecting him and the 
Colgate neighbors 

 
“Monsignor Mail”: A volunteer will take anything you would like to drop off EXCEPT 
FOOD, like letters, notes, etc. as you pass Monsignor. All items will remain in a box for 3 
days before Monsignor sees them. 

 
Then proceed to Westchester and you are done, thanks. 
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